October 11, 2017

The autumn leaves were starting to fall as their colors are changing. And the colors of MSU & UofM were on display as Skip Armstrong (a Spartan for life) fined Wolverine aficionado Tom Gillespie for predicting that the Maize & Blue would roll over the "Green Machine" in their annual "Backyard Brawl". President Adienne was fined by this reporter for not appointing a Sherriff. V.P. Renea had to move from her power chair at Table #2 to the front dais, where she will be spending the next two years. Veep Renea gave Happy Dollars for the Edsel Key Clubbers, who were received "Best Key Club of the month "honors. And said they would be @ the KofC next week to collect for their UNICEF project (so bring some \$). Prez Adrienne then gave a update on the Peanut Sale. We have collected over \$26,100.00 so far, with Larry Jackson's crew leading in the team competition. So please continue to SELL THOSE NUTS. Our speaker for the evening was Nick Kristocic from "Fleece & Thank You". He described his work of providing Fleece blankets to kids in the hospital, and the significance of having the blanket for the kids. On October 28th (Make a Difference Day) the Edsel Key Clubbers will be making some of the blankets in Sterling Hgts, (contact Renea to see if you can help). Luckily no one was on a diet, because the food was Fried "Chickin Lickin" with fried Onion Rings & French Fries, with cole slaw for roughage. Other than that, a typical Kiwanis meeting.

Falling Down, D. Fens

Oct. 18th-Committee Meetings Oct. 25th-Board Meeting

Nov. 1st-COOKOUT @ Ray Scorboria's-Last night to turn in money for Team Competition